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Director, Miami-Dade County Building Department 
11805 SW 26th Street, Room 209 
Miami, FL 33175-2474 

RE: REQUEST FOR ADVISORY OPINION 04-33 

Dear Mr. Danger: 

The Commission on Ethics and Public Trust considered 
your request for an advisory opinion at its meeting on 
March 10, 2004 and rendered its opinion based on the facts 
stated in your request. 

You requested an interpretation of Section 2-11.1 ( q) 
"Continuing application for two (2) years after County 
service," [commonly referred to as ''the two-year rule"] of 
the Conflict oflnterest and Code of Ethics Ordinance as it 
applies to former employees of the Building Department. 

According to the facts submitted in your letter, a number of 
former Building Department employees have left their 
County positions and are presently working as consultants, 
permit expediters and employees of developers. In addition, 
some former Building Department employees have opened 
their own companies, whereby they ·assist individuals in 
resolving Building Code violations. While Section 2-11.1 
(q) prohibits former County employees from lobbying for a
period of two (2) years after leaving County service, the·
section does not prohib�t those employees from submitting
routine administrative requests or applications to the
County.

You specifically asked the Ethics Commission whether the 
following activities constitute lobbying or routine 
administrative requests, as defined under Section 2-11.1 (s) 
and Section 2-11.1 ( q), respectively. 














